December 7, 2018

Trustees and Superintendent Betando
Morgan Hill Unified School District
15600 Concord Circle

Morgan Hill, Ca 95037

Dear Trustees and Superintendent Betando,

It is with difficulty that I must resign as a trustee from the Morgan Hill Unified School District. My work
and personal obligations have grown and I am unable to complete the term of the office as Governing
Board Member who represents Area 7 on the Trustee Map. | am certain that you, as a new Board will
continue the support of schools toward great improvements. I also feel very confident that you will
choose an excellent new board member to finish the remaining two years of my term as there are several
excellent potential candidates from Area 7.

Today, I sent my letter of resignation to the County Superintendent of Schools, Dr. Mary Ann Dewan as
prescribed by law and our Board Policy. Once she acknowledges receipt of my letter, she will officially
advise the District on the process for filling my trustee seat.

My last day as a trustee will be Thursday, January 31, 2019.

Sincerely,
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Teresa Murillo




